Clever R-V High School

‘ 6800 W. Veterans Blvd.
@» Clever, MO 65631
K 417-743-4830
Principal - Joe Casey

Assistant Principal /Activities Director - Ty Kime

Dear Students & Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

The putpose of this letter is to inform you of the pick-up/drop-off and student parking procedures at Clever
High School.

General Rule: The main drive directly in front of the high school is reserved for buses and emergency
parking only. Reserved visitor parking is located in the first row of the lot directly north of the high school.
Under no circumstance should personal vehicles travel on the drive directly in front of the high school.
Staying out of the bus lane will ensure the safety of all students and will allow for a more efficient beginning

and end of the school day.

Drop-Off/Pick-Up

Morning Drop-Off

Students and families may enter the high school campus from either entrance off of Highway 14. You are
asked to either drop students off along the east side of the high school or in the first row of the parking lot at
the designated crosswalk.

Afternoon Pick-Up
The main drive in front of the high school will be for buses only. A patent/guardian who is picking up a
student will need to do so along the east side of the high school. All parent/guardian vehicles will need to

enter the high school from the northeast entrance from Highway 14.

Students leaving campus are encouraged to do so through the northwest entrance from Highway 14 (across
from Murfin’s) to avoid the buses and students being picked up. Students attempting to leave from the north
parking lot to exit at the northeast entrance may expetience a significant wait as buses and parent/guardian

pick-ups leave campus.

Student Parking

Driving and parking on school property are privileges, granted by the Board of Education, to persons who
have reasons to be in the school or on school property. Students are expected to use all acceptable courtesies
and safe driving practices on, or around, school property. Numbered parking tags and spaces will be assigned
through the SRO office and provided to students that desire to park in the student parking lot and who
consent to random drug-testing. The cost of a parking tag is $10. The assigned student parking lots are
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located North and East of the high school building along Highway 14. All other parking areas are for
school personnel and visitors. Once a student arrives on the parking lot they are at school. The parking lot is
not a place to drive through before school begins in the morning. No student will occupy an automobile in
the parking lot after it arrives at school. Students will not be allowed to go to their cars, or move them during
the school day, without the permission of building adminsitration. Additionally, students will not be permitted

to leave campus without authorization once they arrive at school (either by bus or personal transportation).
Students should park in the designated student parking area and in their assigned location. They should not
block other cars, busses, or other forms of transportation from entering or leaving any parking area. Any type
of misconduct, reckless driving, or abuse of parking regulations will not be tolerated. Failure to observe the
above regulations will result in suspension of driving privileges, and/or notification of legal authorities.

Your cooperation with this is appreciated and will help us accomplish our goal of keeping our students as safe
as possible. A map outlining the specific points mentioned in the body of this letter has been included for
your convenience.

If you have questions, do not hesitate to contact the main office at 743-4830.

Respectfully,

=

Mzr. Casey




